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The Conference in 2002 adopted the Report, Evangelism and Evangelists in the Methodist Church, which included the following recommendation:

Recommendation 11:

The Conference directs the Evangelism Strategy Group to monitor the implementation of this scheme and to review the training and support for evangelists in the Methodist Church and to report to the Conference in 2006.

Since the Evangelism and Evangelists Report was adopted by the Methodist Conference in 2002, there have been a number of significant developments:

· A service for the commissioning of evangelists was authorised by the Methodist Conference in 2003.

· In September 2003 Revd Ashley Cooper was appointed as the co-ordinator of District Evangelism Enablers.
· In February 2004 the Church of England General Synod adopted the “Mission-Shaped Church” Report which has had a profound impact way beyond the Church of England.

· In 2004 the Methodist Conference adopted the priorities of the Methodist Church which include: 

· Developing confidence in evangelism and in the capacity to speak of God and faith in ways that make sense to all involved
· Encouraging fresh ways of being Church
· In September 2004, Methodism partnered with the initiative of the Archbishops of York and Canterbury in forming the Fresh Expressions Mission Agency.

· In September 2005, Revd Peter Pillinger was seconded from the Connexional Team to work as a Fresh Expressions Missioner.

· Since September 2000, the number of salaried District Evangelism/Mission Enablers has grown from seven to 23. There are also a growing number of Circuit and local Church Evangelist and Evangelism Enabler appointments – many of them supported by connexional and district grants.

There are also a number of issues which are under consideration in the Connexional Team and in the wider Church:

· As part of the Team Focus process, project 1 was set up to “Convene a consultation to draw out a wide range of imaginative suggestions, appropriate to a diverse Church, of what could be entailed by ‘evangelism and speaking of God and faith in ways that make sense to all involved.’ ”

· The Training Strategy and Resources Executive are examining a number of options in their review of the selection and training of candidates for presbyteral and diaconal ministry (see the report elsewhere in the Agenda). One of these is to consider how to adapt in a Methodist context the recently adopted Church of England approach of having a special category of ‘pioneer ministers’ who will be selected and trained to minister primarily in ‘fresh expressions’ of Church.

· The Stationing Committee is seeking to resolve the tension caused by a number of Circuits and ministers seeking to promote ‘fresh ways of being Church’ at a time when there are insufficient ministers to fill ‘normal’ appointments.

The Evangelism Strategy Group and the Methodist Council welcome and affirm the increasing commitment in the Methodist Church to evangelism and the role of the evangelist – in part stimulated by the 2002 Conference Report. The Strategy Group and the Council also recognise that there are a number of developments which are in their infancy and therefore present this as an interim progress report and intend to bring a fuller report to the Conference of 2007.

***RESOLUTION

21/1.
The Conference receives the Report.
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